
 

 

BRYN MAWR NEIGHBORHOOD ASSOCIATION 
2915 Wayzata Blvd 

Minneapolis, MN 55405 
 

 
Dear Neighbor, 
 
The BMNA is recognized as one of the strongest neighborhood groups in the Twin Cities. Your support makes this possible.  We need 
your continued support to do our work.  Member donations make up a third of our income stream. Funding from the city 
represents only $20,000 of our $73,000 budget.  A $50 suggested contribution will enable us to maintain programming and outreach 
efforts, although any amount is appreciated! We hope to see every household participate. 
 
Our work in 2024 included: 

! Publishing the Bryn Mawr Bugle neighborhood newspaper 
! Hosting and maintaining social media including our website, e-newsletters, Facebook, X, Instagram, YouTube, NextDoor 
! Hosting monthly hybrid neighborhood meetings 
! Providing support staff who keep things organized and moving forward 
! Hiring Nativ3 to modernize our website for improved functionality 
! Continuing neighborhood garden projects and events like Pedal to Petals along with the Active Transportation Committee 
! Participating in storm drain clean ups  
! Selling Bryn Mawr merchandise at events and through an online store 
! Distributing Toys for Tots to 100 families in partnership with Bryn Mawr Elementary School 
! Hosting Open Gym Nights 
! Funding three community projects 
! Sponsoring Red Cross Blood Drives in partnership with Bryn Mawr Church 
! Sponsoring a candidate forum for the MN House  
! Collecting food donations to the NorthPoint Food Shelf and clothing for children at our neighborhood schools 
! Hosting a racial justice film series 
! Representing and advocating for important planning efforts at the city and county level, such as SWLRT, housing 

developments in our neighborhood, gas line replacement by Center Point Energy, Eloise Butler and Bryn Mawr Meadows 
improvements 
! Providing safety updates from the MPD and Hennepin County 

 
And neighborhood events, such as: 

! Winter Fest (March) 
! Annual Meeting (May) 
! Festival of Garage Sales (May) 
! Ice Cream Stroll (July) 
! Member Night (September) 
! Sip and Stroll (October) 
! Harvest Dinner (November) 
! Saturnalia (December) 

If you missed any of the fun, photos from all these events are on our website and social media. 
 
It’s easy to become a member and make a contribution.  Fill out and return this envelope, visit BMNA.org and click on the Donate 
link, or set up a recurring donation from your bank.  You do not have to make a contribution to be a member.  The BMNA is a 
501(c)(3) non-profit organization. Your contribution is tax deductible to the extent allowed by the law.  
 
Volunteering is another great way to support the BMNA and meet your neighbors.  We encourage you to join the board or one of our 
various committees. You can also volunteer for activities such as maintaining our neighborhood gardens, delivering The Bugle, or 
helping out at one of our annual events. Sign up at the Volunteer page on our website. 

We are all a vital part of this engaged neighborhood.  We hope you will contribute to the 2025 Membership Drive and support the 
good work that is being done on behalf of Bryn Mawr. 

Sincerely, 
Brian Treece, BMNA President 
president@bmna.org 
 
*Stay informed by joining our email list at www.bmna.org, or following us on Facebook, Instagram, YouTube, or X 

2025 BMNA
Events
Winter Fest

Thursday, March 27th

Red Cross Blood Drive
Friday, April 18th

Festival of Garage
Sales

Saturday, May 3rd

Annual Meeting & 
Pot Luck Dinner

Wednesday, May 14th

Red Cross Blood Drive
Friday, June 13th

Ice Cream Social
Thursday, July 24th

Member Night
September 25th

Sip & Stroll
Thursday, October 9th

Harvest Dinner
Thursday, November 20th

Saturnalia
Saturday, December 13th

Red Cross 
Blood Drive
Friday, Feb. 7, 11-5 PM 
Bryn Mawr Presbyterian Church

Bryn Mawr Presbyterian Church is
again partnering with the Bryn
Mawr Neighborhood Association to

sponsor blood drives in 2025. The first
one is coming up! 
Friday, Feb. 7 from
11:00-5:00 pm.

Here is a link to the
sign-up page for your
blood drive

You can also download the Red Cross
app to make appointments. 
redcrossblood.org/blood-donor-app
Volunteers are needed for two-hour shifts
on Feb. 7. Please let me know if you are
interested. Thanks and please do not hesi-
tate to connect with me via email or
phone at 612-209-8267 if you have ques-
tions!

Reede Webster, Area 6
webstere63@gmail.com

Winter Fest 2025 - March 27th, 6-10 pm at Utepils

Our first event of the year is Winter Fest!  This

fundraiser has it all.  Dinner, silent auction

and live music.  
Your ticket to the event includes dinner, a bever-

age, dessert and live entertainment.  You can pur-

chase your ticket(s) at bmna.org beginning Feb. 15.

Tickets are $30 each through March 25th.  Tickets

purchased at the door on March 27th are $35.  Chil-

dren 5-17 years are $15($20 on 27th) and 4 years

and under are free.  Dinner will be served 6-8:30.  

There will be a silent auction from 6-8 PM  loaded

with donations from businesses across the city.   Rod

Gordon will entertain us from 6-7 on the piano and

The Saddle Sores will have you dancing from 7-9:30

in the main room.  

There are several ways you can support this
event.  
1.  Buy a ticket.  
2.  Donate an item to the silent auction 
3.  Bid on silent auction donations at the event.
4.  Become a sponsor.  We have 4 levels of sponsorship.
Each level includes tickets to the event.

Silver ($100) 2 tickets included 
Gold ($250) 4 tickets included 
Platinum ($500) 8 tickets included 
Diamond ($1000) 16 tickets included 

Contact Lynda Shaheen at coordinator@bmna.org
if you would like to sponsor this event or donate a
silent auction item.  

Our first Diamond level sponsor is Utepils!

Watch your mailbox for the BMNA Membership letter!

Published by the Bryn Mawr Neighborhood Association February 2025
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BRYN MAWR NEIGHBORHOOD
ASSOCIATION 
Board Meeting Minutes
Wednesday, December 11, 2024
6:30– 8:00 PM
Hybrid Meeting

Board and Staff
Brian Treece – President
Addie Arnold – Vice President
Karen Soderberg –Treasurer
Sue Verrett – Area 2 Co -Rep
Beth Franzen - Area 4 Co-Rep
Joshua Nichols -Area 4 Co-Rep
Alec Werning - Area 4 Co-Rep
Colleen Dhennin - Area 5 Co-Rep
Beth Turnbull - Area 5 Co-Rep
Haven Stephens - Area 6 Co-Rep
Drew Quirk– Area 6 Co-Rep
Stephen Harvey – Area 7 Co-Rep
Michael Scott - Area 9 Co-Rep
Chris Etz – Emeritus
Jay Peterson – Emeritus
Barry Schade – Emeritus
Lynda Shaheen – Communication/

Development Coordinator
Patty Wycoff – Event Coordinator

Guests:
Mary Ann Carpenter - Area 9
Pat Waddick - Area 7
Alyson Quinn - Area 7
Renee Torbenson – Area 7 OL
Mark Dhennin - Area 5
Ken Humm - Area 4 OL
OL - online

Call to Order at approximately
6:30 PM.
Agenda approved.
Minutes from November 13, 2024,
moved, seconded. Motion carried.

City of Minneapolis -
Councilperson Katie Cashman.
Read updates from Cashman at 
minneapolismn.gov/ward7

Crime Prevention Specialist
Report 
Only property crimes reported for
this month. Copper cable was cut on
November 6, reported by Century
Link. Board and neighbors can view
crime stats at
www.minneapolismn.gov/resident-
services/public-safety/police-public-
safety/crime-maps-dashboards/crime-
locations-map/

Treasurer Report – 
Karen Soderberg
Request that all committee and con-
tractor expenses be turned in; we
want to clear funds out before end of
the year. 

Communications & Development
Coordinator Report - 
Lynda Shaheen
Publicized blood drive, Harvest Din-
ner, winter Garden greenery event,
Active Transportation Committee
events, Taste of Anwatin, Give to the
Max Day, Capri film series, election
bake sale, schools committee open
gym. Met with developers for new
website. Ongoing discussion with
City Council Member Katie Cash-

man’s office and neighbors regarding
the property on Vincent Ave. Contact-
ed Steve Minn, Lupe Development,
about trail access to Wirth Park near
Wirth on the Woods. Park Board did a
review of all the trails. Park Board
Rep Elizabeth Shaffer involved. Give
to the Max was good,  $590. Dona-
tions are at $21,831. Will be sending
out reminders to those who typically
donate. Good Bryn Mawr representa-
tion at Capri film. 

Event Coordinator Report – 
Patty Wycoff
Harvest Dinner went well. 74 neigh-
bors attended. Saturnalia all set. Brian
has arranged for an electric truck for
the hayride. Bleu is hosting Santa, a
firepit, and decorations. Spruce is
hosting hot cocoa from Cuppa Java
and our merch. Businesses are offer-
ing discounts during the event. Blood
drive scheduled for February 7.

Bugle Report - JoEllyn Jolstad
The 20th is the deadline for articles/
ads. There is no Bugle in January. 

Committee Reports (as needed)
Schools –Colleen Dhennin. 
Thanked Board for sponsoring Toys
for Tots. Over 150 families signed up.
Received 500 toys. Looking for volun-
teers to unload, fill requests, and help
with pick up. December 19 talent
show at Bryn Mawr Elementary. 
Active Transportation- Josh Nichols. 
Great ride to the Farmers Market.
Looking at two grants; one to work
with schools on safety and one for
cross walk art projects. Made more
crosswalk flags for Saturnalia.
Racial Justice – Steve Harvey. 
Preparing for purchasing trees this
spring. Moving film to mid-January.
Spring Sacred Sites tour. Exploring a
river cruise tour with Dakota artist
Marlena Miles. Steve Harvey visited
the Robert J. Jones Urban Research
and Outreach Engagement Center on
Plymouth. Homewood Studios fea-
tured a Japanese artist over the holi-
days. Can visit Minnesota African
American Heritage Center on Penn. 
Parks – Chris Etz/Barry Schade
Walked trails with Elizabeth Shaffer
at South Wirth. Map shared showing
the condition of the trails. Wayfinding
signs are going up. Loppet winter fest
will be different this year, some new
events, The Luminary Loppet will not
be on race day. Elizabeth Shaffer is
discussing what role the Park Board
might play in the Wirth trails near
Wirth on the Woods.
Gardens – Drew Quirk
Completed downtown decorations,
Karen Fredrickson designed Starry
Night concept for planters.  Received
in-kind donations. 
Finance/Membership – Jessica Wiley
Karen Soderberg reported. Submitted
the request for our city draw, accept-
ed with no changes required. Will
receive nearly $24,000. Addie Arnold
moved we approve the 2025 budget,
Beth Franzen second. Motion passed.
Karen Soderberg discussed liability
insurance the city is offering, explor-
ing applying for that. Question about
ear-marking donations to specific
committees. Discussed ideas for gath-

ering feedback from neighbors about
priorities. 
Communications - Jay Peterson
Working on new website with
Nativ3. We have the license for
Squarespace.
Community Projects - Jessica Wiley
Lynda reported. Solicitation sent in
December; two projects submitted.
Will continue to solicit through Feb-
ruary, identify funded projects in
March.
Façade Grant – Addie Arnold
Finalized the grant with Doug Ander-
son’s property. Doug Anderson will
be getting a check for a third of the
costs of tuck pointing. 

Discussion Items, New Business,
Updates and Announcements
Alyson Quinn discussed the meeting
with Anthony Franz, Minneapolis city
planner, concerning the possibility of
the Vincent Ave right of way being
vacated. No formal request to vacate
has been submitted by the owner to
date. Neighbors are welcome to sub-
mit comments or questions to Franz
at any time. Pat Waddick discussed the
land use map BMNA created in 2002
and the history of support for keeping
this area accessible. Alyson Quinn and
Pat Waddick suggested the BMNA
write a letter of support for keeping
the right of way. It was noted that the
IRP (Issue Review Process form)
would need to be completed before
the Board could consider the request.
Michael Scott raised issues from neigh-
bors at The Theodore. Discussed prob-
lem with thermostats being locked in
the building. 

Adjourned at 7:55 p.m.
NEXT BOARD MEETING: 
Wednesday, January 8, 2025   
Upcoming Events:  
Thursday, December 12, Taste of
Anwatin and Minneapolis Nature Pre-
school Winter Celebration

Saturday, December 14, Saturnalia
________________________________
BRYN MAWR NEIGHBORHOOD
ASSOCIATION 
Board Meeting Minutes
Wednesday, January 8, 2025
6:30– 8:00 PM
Hybrid Meeting

Board and Staff
Brian Treece – President
Addie Arnold – Vice President
Jessica Wiley – Secretary
Karen Soderberg- Treasurer OL
Liv Nielsen – Area 1 Rep OL
Sue Verrett – Area 2 Co -Rep
Allison Fruen Batzli–Area 3 Co-Rep OL
Mark Henry - Area 3 Co-Rep
Alec Werning - Area 4 Co-Rep
Colleen Dhennin - Area 5 Co-Rep
Beth Turnbull - Area 5 Co-Rep
Katy Kessler - Area 5 Co-Rep
Haven Stephens - Area 6 Co-Rep
Steve Harvey – Area 7 Co-Rep OL
Michael Scott - Area 9 Co-Rep
Jay Peterson – Emeritus
Barry Schade – Emeritus
JoEllyn Jolstad – Bugle Editor

Guests:
Neil Trembley- Area 3/Cedar Lake

Park Association
Mark Dhennin – Area 5

Steve Young - Area 5/Bryn Mawr Mar-
ket

Benjamin Lester – Area 6
Dan Martin - Area 7 OL
Mary Ann Carpenter - Area 9
Katie Jones – Minnesota House of

Representatives Elect
OL - online

Call to Order at 6:34 PM.
Agenda approved.
Approval of minutes from December
11, 2025, moved, seconded. Motion
carried.

Request for letter of support for
Bryn Mawr Market Grant 
Application - Good Food Access
Program. Steve Young
Applying for a Minnesota Depart-
ment of Agriculture Good Food
Access Program Equipment and Phys-
ical Improvement Grant to provide
funds for business improvement.
Issue Review Process (IRP) form
articulated need for grant. Dollars
will be used to purchase produce
coolers, update freezers, and walk-in
cooler. Beth Turnbull moved the
BMNA draft a letter of support, Sue
Verrett second. Motion approved.

Active Transportation Committee
Request for BMNA letter of sup-
port for MNDOT to continue I-94
at-grade traffic study. Alec Werning
MnDOT’s Rethinking I-94 Minneapo-
lis – St. Paul Project is planning to
remove the At-Grade/Boulevard alter-
native plan from consideration. Issue
Review Process (IRP) form identified
those impacted by this study and
why the at-grade option should be on
the table. Alex Waring moved the
BMNA approve a statement that
encourages MnDOT to continue
studying the at-grade alternative, Beth
Turnbull second. Motion approved.
The statement will be presented at
the January 17th MnDOT Policy Advi-
sory Committee (PAC) meeting. 

Request for BMNA letter of sup-
port for maintaining the right of
way between Vincent Ave S and
Bryn Mawr Elementary School
Brian Treece presented request from
Pat Waddick. Issue Review Process
(IRP) form identified who would be
impacted by vacating the right of
way and the level of support from
neighbors supporting maintaining
the right of way. Additionally, the
BMNA 2003 Land Use Plan supports
maintaining the right of way. Colleen
Dhennin moved that the BMNA draft
a letter of support for maintaining
the right of way on public access of
Vincent Ave So, Micheal Scott second.
Motion approved. Statement will be
sent to Councilperson Katie Cash-
man’s office and Andrew Frenz, Min-
neapolis City Planner.

City of Minneapolis - 
Councilperson Katie Cashman
Read updates from Cashman at 
minneapolismn.gov/ward7

Crime Prevention Specialist
Report
Brian Treece from an email from
Shannon McDonnough. Four minor

BMNA
Reporter
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Visit BMNA.ORG for a
link to membership
information. 
http://www.bmna.org/bmna/membership.html

For over 15 years the BMNA has
supported small community
projects that improve neighbor-

hood livability, including outdoor
tables at Big Hill Books, wrapping a
utility box, and supporting patios and
awnings for neighborhood business-
es. The BMNA Community Projects
Committee is looking for good ideas
to improve Bryn Mawr in 2025. You
could have the perfect suggestion.

Ideas for projects will be accepted
from now until February 28, 2025.
The committee will meet in March to
identify workable projects and
announce them at the April Board
meeting. submit your idea, email your
suggestion to
Jessica.wiley@bmna.org. You will
receive a brief form where you can
formally submit your proposal.

The process: 
Request for proposals December -

February 2025. 
Submit proposal idea to

Jessica.wiley@bmna.org by Febru-
ary 28, 2025.

Those who have submitted an idea

will be asked to complete a brief

form about the specifics of the

project. 

• Who will lead the project? 

• What will it involve? 

• How much funding is needed?

• Who will the project benefit?

The committee evaluates sug-
gestions using the criteria listed
below. 
Is there leadership (an identified

neighbor) to get the project done?

Is it possible (politically, physically)?

Does it meet the budget ($0 -

$1500)?

Is it sustainable long term?

Does it have neighborhood wide

impact?

For a list of projects completed in

past years, check out the December

2024 Bugle! (bmna.org)

Community Projects: It’s All About the
Neighborhood

thefts, December 10 attempted car-
jacking, no one hurt. Domestic vio-
lence reported between two
unhoused persons. Board and neigh-
bors can view crime stats at
www.minneapolismn.gov/resident-
services/public-safety/police-public-
safety/crime-maps-dashboards/crime-
locations-map/

Communications & Development
Coordinator Report - 
Lynda Shaheen
Brian Treece shared from email report.
Communications activities in January
included publicizing Saturnalia, creat-
ing year-end slide show, contacting
WeWin to arrange January meeting,
ongoing discussion with City Council
Member Katie Cashman’s office and
neighbors regarding the property on
Vincent Ave. Shared end-of-year social
media use numbers. Development
activities included contacting city
about partnership funds for sacred
sites tour, sent reminder letters to
2024 lapsed donors. Manually entering
Give to the Max and Saturnalia dona-
tions. Shared preliminary revenue
numbers. 

Event Coordinator Report – 
Patty Wycoff
Brian Treece shared from email report.
Saturnalia successful, indoor Santa at
Bleu and space at Spruce a
plus. Cuppa Java and Studio 411 were
great supporters. Planning WinterFest.
Tentative date March 27. Looking at
Utepils. Lining up sponsors and items
for the silent auction. Church hosting
blood drive on February 7.

Bugle Report - JoEllyn Jolstad
The 20th is the deadline for
articles/ads. Katie Jones, Minnesota
House of Representatives Elect, asked
about submitting information from
the state. Currently printing 2000
Bugles each month.

Committee Reports (as needed)
Schools –Colleen Dhennin
Winter break ended January 6. School
choice open for next year. January 11
School Finder Fair at Minneapolis
Community College. Requests for
another school other than the commu-
nity school due January 30. May 1, reg-
istration completed. Transportation is
provided to magnet and community
schools. North High School is our com-
munity high school, yellow bus service
provided, all other high schools use
city buses. National program called
Girls on the Run. Athletic program. 3-
5th grade looking for coaches, Tues-
days/Thursdays, 90 minutes after
school April 7- Jun1. 2-hour training 
Active Transportation- Josh Nichols
Alec Werning reported. Benjamin
Lester led a meeting with Jenny Bor-
den and Regina Jackson at Bryn
Mawr Elementary, applying for safe
routes to school planning grant.
Working with schools to get kids
active, biking and walking. 
Racial Justice – Steve Harvey
January 16 showing ManKiller movie
about first female chief of the Chero-
kee nation. 
Parks – Chris Etz/Barry Schade
Commissioner Shaffer is very respon-
sive. 

Finance – Jessica Wiley
Our investment is doing well. Was
rebalanced for better returns.
Communications - Jay Peterson
Website development is slow but
making progress. Website is built out.
Structure is there. 
Community Projects - Jessica Wiley
Continuing to solicit ideas through
February. 

Discussion Items, New Business,
Updates and Announcements
Katie Jones working on economic
development in uptown and down-
town, creating structure for roads
that receive state aid, working on
small business grants to help with
survival during reconstruction, incen-
tives for adaptive reuse for buildings
downtown, energy efficiency in
buildings. Has been assigned to trans-
portation, energy, and state and local
government committees. Discussed
power sharing agreement negotiated
before the session started in the
House. Neil Trembley mentioned that
the northeast corner of Cedar Lake is
going through extensive buckthorn
removal. Metro Transit adjusted the
criteria for a bus shelter, the stop at
Wirth on the Woods now meets the
criteria. Looking at where shelters
will go this spring. Michael Scott fol-
lowed up on heating issue at the
Theodore. 

Adjourned at 7:48 p.m.
NEXT BOARD MEETING
Wednesday, February 12, 2025    

Upcoming Events:   
Friday, February 7, Blood Drive at
Bryn Mawr Church

The BMNA invites and encourages
participation by every resident to
each program, service and event
organized by the BMNA. Should you
require an accommodation in order
for you to fully participate, or if you
require this document in a different
format, please let us know by con-
tacting our neighborhood coordina-
tor at organizer@BMNA.org  at least
five days before our event.
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From the Editor

My family typically makes a
game of trying to watch all
the Academy Award nomi-

nated films. before the Oscars. And
while the tragic wildfires in Califor-
nia delayed the announcement of the
nominees, they came out a week ago
meaning only four weeks to see 50
films. So far, I have only seen six of
them. 

Saturday night, we were looking
for a film that would not keep us up
all night (both literally, due to being
so long or so horrifying that we
might never sleep again!) We landed
on “A Real Pain”. This 90-minute film
is nominated for Original Screenplay
(Jesse Eisenberg) and Best Actor
(Kieran Culkin who recently won a
Golden Globe for the same perform-
ance.) 

The title of the movie held few
secrets. Culkin’s character is a real
pain. He is also carrying around deep
pain that is revealed as he and his
cousin, embark on a Jewish heritage
tour of Poland, which includes a stop
at the Majdanek death camp. 

So, while this was lighter fare than
say, the Sci-Fi Horror film, “The Sub-
stance” (so I am told) it was definite-
ly thought-provoking and the family
dynamics, stressful (somewhat like
Hulu’s “The Bear”). 

With all this fresh in my mind, we
saw the Broadway touring produc-
tion of “Parade” at the Orpheum on
Sunday night. Leo Frank, a Jewish
man is accused of a terrible crime on
the day of the Confederate Memorial
Day Parade in the “Red Hills of Geor-
gia” at the beginning of the 20th Cen-
tury. What could go wrong? 

What I found so terrifying about
this truly wonderful musical, is the
jubilant tribalism and the unity in
their hatred, even though they know
the testimony was false.

Both of these experiences fiction-
alized tellings rooted in truth. But
they had me in a very reflective state
of mind on Holocaust Remembrance
Day on Monday. 

In “real life” our country is
embroiled in chaotic first week of a
new presidency that seeks to ques-
tion/reject all the norms of the past.
Whether you think there is a benefit
to this methodology or not, I hope
we can agree that there is an
unhealthy divisiveness at its root. The
polarization implying that the only
way forward is to take a side. 

My hope is that in the coming
days, months and years, we can learn
from the past, stay focused on our
goals and grounded in our love and
respect for each other.

- JoEllyn Jolstad, editor@bmna.org

Recycling
www.ci.minneapolis.mn.us/

solid-waste
(612) 673-2917

Bryn Mawr Recycling Schedule

Monday Tuesday

Area 1 February 10
February 16

Areas February 3
4W, 5W, 6, 7, 8, 9 February 17

Areas February 4
2, 3, 4E, 5E February 18

Use it up, wear it out, make it do, do without. Recycle.
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The City  
ci.minneapolis.mn.us

Area 6 Honor

Minneapolis City Coun-
cil Members passed
3 honorary resolu-

tions this cycle, including
one recognizing Bryn Mawr
resident Michael Welch for
his nearly 25 years of serv-
ice on the Bassett Creek
Watershed Management
Commission

Community 
Connections 
Conference
Saturday, Feb. 8, 9 a.m. - 4 p.m.
Minneapolis Convention Center, first
floor, Hall E
Pre-register ahead of time online at
eventbrite.com or in person on con-
ference day.

You can now register for the
2025 City of Minneapolis
Community Connections Con-

ference. The conference is an annual
free event that connects residents of
Minneapolis, community groups,
neighborhoods and local govern-
ment.

Stop by the conference for:
• More than 100 exhibits from the

City of Minneapolis, other public
institutions and community
groups.

• Workshops and community dia-
logues on important topics.

• Performances from local artists.
• Free lunch.
• A fun scavenger hunt side quest.
• Opportunities to connect with

City leaders.

Radon Action Month

The Minneapolis Health Depart-
ment is giving away free radon
test kits to encourage people

to test their homes for radon. Radon
is an invisible, odorless gas that’s the
second leading cause of lung cancer,
and two in five homes in Minnesota
test high for radon. Radon comes
from the soil and rock around a
home. It enters through cracks and
holes in the basement floor.

Learn more about free radon test
kits and the City’s grant funding for
mitigation systems at www.min-
neapolismn.gov.

Help with Heat Bills

Minnesota homeowners and
renters can apply for energy
assistance to help keep their

homes warm this winter. Find more
information and apply at mn.gov

By applying for Minnesota’s Energy
Assistance Program, homeowners and
renters may also qualify for Minneso-
ta’s Weatherization Assistance Program
and receive free home improvements
to help save energy and ensure a
warm, healthy, safe home.

Sewer Repair Grants

From Feb. 3-24, the City plans to
accept grant applications to
help pay for repairing failing

private sewer pipes and connections
to the public sewer. Homeowners
can receive grants between $5,000 to
$10,000 and may need a match to
receive the funds. Funding will be
awarded on a lottery-based system.
This year’s funding is expected to
provide grants to 32-38 property
owners. You can look at information

now to get ready with bids and then
apply when applications open.

Find eligibility and more informa-
tion at www.minneapolismn.gov.

It’s Electric:
Renter’s Rights
and Clean Energy
in Minneapolis
COMMUNITY EVENT
Saturday, February 8, 2025 
2:30 PM -  4:00 PM CT
Walker Library, 2880 Hennepin Ave,
Minneapolis, MN 55408

Come learn how we can trans-
form Minneapolis into a clean
energy city no matter who’s

president. Hear about the health haz-
ards of gas stoves, watch an induc-
tion electric stovetop in action, and
learn how we have the power to
ensure all of Minneapolis has access
to a home free of fossil fuel’s harms.

February “Coffee
with Katie” 

Join us for our next “Coffee with
Katie” event on Thursday, Febru-
ary 6th, 6-7:30 pm, at the Semple

Mansion (100 W Franklin Ave) in the
Loring Heights neighborhood! 

As you may know, Frattalone’s
Hardware & Garden recently
announced they would not be
renewing their lease in their long-
time location at Nicollet and 18th
due to persistent public safety con-
cerns.  We are very concerned about
the trajectory of this corridor and
recognize the urgent need for more
safety and economic development
resources. I will be joined by Ward 6
Council Member Jamal Osman, who
represents the Stevens Square neigh-
borhood on the east side of Nicollet
Avenue, and other community safety
officials. We invite neighbors to join
us for a solutions-oriented conversa-
tion on ways to lift up our small busi-
nesses, increase safety and percep-
tions of safety, and plan for the
future.

Sidewalks are an important part of
Minneapolis’ transportation system,
and they should be open for every-
one. That’s why Minneapolis ordi-
nance requires property owners to
clear sidewalks within 24 hours after
a snowfall for houses and duplexes
and four daytime hours for all other
properties. It’s the law, and it’s the
neighborly thing to do. If your walk’s
not cleared, the City could have it
cleared and you would be billed. 

Don’t forget your garbage, recy-
cling and organics carts. Crews need
a 36-inch-wide path from your carts
to the street or alley.

If you need help clearing snow,
you can call 311 for a list of
resources that might be available.
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Refresher

As Bryn Mawr grows and wel-
comes new businesses and resi-
dents, here are a few parking

reminders for our shared city streets.
It’s been a long time for most of us
since we memorized these rules for a
driver’s exam! 

•  No parking within 5 feet of a driveway or alley entryway, measured
from where the curb meets the driveway. 

•  No parking within 10 feet of a fire hydrant. 
•  No parking within 20 feet of a crosswalk or intersection unless there is

a sign or parking meter. 
•  No parking within 30 feet of a stop sign or traffic light, unless there is

a sign or parking meter. 
•  No vehicle may be parked over 72 hours. A vehicle missing vital parts

will be towed. 
•  Vehicles must be parked within 12 inches of the curb and parked in

the direction of traffic flow. 
•  No parking for vehicles over 10,000 pounds unless the vehicle is load-

ing, unloading or providing a service. 
•  No commercial vehicle parking unless the vehicle is loading, unloading

or providing a service.

If you have questions or concerns about a parking issue, please call 311.

Snow Emergency Parking Rules

Parking rules last for three days after a snow emergency is declared:

Day 1: 9 p.m. to 8 a.m
Do not park on either side of a snow emergency route until 8 a.m.,
or the street is fully plowed.

Day 2: 8 a.m. to 8 p.m
Do not park on the even-numbered side of a non-snow emergency
route from 8 a.m. to 8 p.m., or until that side of the street is fully
plowed, or on either side of a parkway until 8 p.m., or the parkway
is fully plowed.

Day 3: 8 a.m. to 8 p.m.
Do not park on the odd-numbered side of a non-snow emergency
route from 8 a.m. to 8 p.m., or until that side of the street is fully
plowed.
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BMNA
Saturnalia Recap

The last event of 2024 was Saturnalia.  The
weather behaved and with the support of
our local businesses, neighbors had a ball.  

Spruce, Cuppa Java, Bleu, Studio 411 and Harpers
were generous supporters of Saturnalia.  

Spruce loaned BMNA their space for a place to
warm up.  This was the perfect spot for hot cocoa
from Cuppa Java, Bryn Mawr swag and a small art
fair featuring local artists  Bleu set up a festive area
for kids to visit Santa and Studio 411 and Harpers
kept a roaring fire going for roasting marshmal-
lows.  Women’s Drum Ensemble entertained the
crowd and encouraged the kids to join them.  

The fun continued at Cuppa Java in the evening
with Area 3, Rod Gordon on the piano and a singa-
long with neighbors.  

This free event provided by the neighborhood
association had something for everyone.  

- Patty Wycoff, BMNA Events Coordinator

Sunday Monday Tuesday Wednesday Thursday Friday Saturday
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6

13
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27

7

14

21

28

1

8

15

22

Winter Walk to
School Day

Red Cross Blood
Drive 11-5pm Bryn
Mawr Church

BMNA Monthly
meeting 6:30pm
Bryn Mawr Church,
6:30pm & Google
Meet. Joining link
posted on
BMNA.org.

Presidents’ Day 
Holiday

Submissions due 
for next Bugle. Drop
in the Bugle Box at
the Market or email
bugle@bmna.org

Bryn Mawr Neighborhood Association Calendar - February 2025
All meetings are open - everyone is welcome. Neighbors are urged to attend and participate in meetings and activities of special interest to them.

Meetings are held at Bryn Mawr Presbyterian Church unless otherwise noted. 



Racial Justice
Committee Film
Series

Hello Bryn Mawr residents and
readers of our fine newspaper
everywhere.  This is Stephen

Harvey, board member and chair of
the racial justice committee of the
Bryn Mawr Neighborhood Association
(BMNA).  Last month we were lucky
enough to screen the film, “Mankiller,
The story of the life of Wilma
Mankiller, who was the first woman to
be elected Principal Chief of the
Cherokee Nation” at the SRF auditori-
um.  Ms. Mankiller, born in the Chero-
kee Nation in northeastern Oklahoma
lead a most interesting life.  I found
her story to be quite extraordinary
and inspiring.  Almost sixty people
joined us for the screening.

The BMNA has presented several
films in the past and on those occa-
sions, we were joined by either the
film makers or representatives of
organizations aligned with the film’s
topics.  Thus, in the past were able to
have question and answer sessions
following the film.  Sadly none of the
filmmakers was unable to be present
following this screening.  But we
were able to speak with Valerie Red-
Horse Bohl,  the film’s director and
producer.  Mrs. Red-Horse Bohl is of
Cherokee descent and is a filmmaker,
investment banker and business
owner.  Among her other endeavors
she is the founder, president, and prin-
cipal owner of Red-Horse Native Pro-
ductions, Inc., a company specializing
in motion picture and television pro-
duction and Native American herbal
skincare and hair care products.  Mrs.
Red-Horse Bohl agreed to answer a
few questions concerning the film.

1) How did you determine how to bal-
ance focus for the film? Sexism, racism,
national politics, local politics, sense of
place, community building. So many
themes. 
When making a documentary film
the director needs to determine the
main theme of the film and then
ensure all of the sections of the film
tie into that theme. In this context we
often have to edit out some interesting
tidbits from our interviews. So, for this
film, after conducting all the research,
we felt the main theme was to focus
on the building blocks of Wilma’s life
that contributed to and created the
incredible leader that she was.  So
basically, all of the adversity she expe-
rienced and all of the negative events
in her life, she had been able to turn
into positive learning experiences. For
example, her health issues, her family
being shipped to California (this is a
big example of where she really
learned from the community about
grassroots organizing), her tragic
experience with the car accident and
the sexist persecution all added to her
ability to lead as a knowledgeable
and humble servant leader.

One interesting example of this plot
point is that when interviewing one
of the subjects about the relocation
practices of Native American people,
the woman we were interviewing is a
Native American scholar and her
research indicated to her that the peo-
ple who created the reservation poli-

cies in the US as well as the relocation
program that Wilma’s family had been
subjected to, studied some of the
methodology from the Nazis in Ger-
many during the Jewish Holocaust;
these programs were based on those
models. This is a horrific data point
and one that is extremely interesting,
but we felt that if we had included
that in the film it would really take us
into a “left turn” sidebar that had little
to do with Wilma’s actual leadership
journey.

2) Wilma was such a visionary leader,
with such formidable adversaries
throughout her terms. In your interviews
everyone seemed so respectful of Wilma’s
life and legacy with the nation. I’m curi-
ous whether her policies have been so
overwhelmingly successful that her mem-
ory is universally respected, or whether
naysayers still exist? Did you reach out to
any detractors and if so, did they not
want to speak on the record, or had they
changed their opinion in hindsight? Or
did you make a directorial choice not to
focus on them in interviews, leaving
the haters to the historical footage? 
We definitely made the decision to try
to talk to those that perhaps didn’t
support her politically when she was
in office and to your first point it did
seem that her leadership and her poli-
cies have been so successful most of
the naysayers seem to have been con-
verted and are now very supportive of
her. The most controversial section
was obviously once she stepped down
and the new tribal chairman was
elected and there was all of the unrest
with the charges of corruption and
the violence when the tribal police
were called in. What we determined
was that Wilma was able to bring a
thoughtful resolution by writing to
other leaders throughout the country
seeking help (we don’t cover this in
the film but in fact it was the Jimmy
Carter Center who stepped up after
she wrote to him and was able to
mediate and bring about some sense
of order). But the point was in inter-
viewing people that had been
involved in that situation, even
though they admitted that it was a
rough time in Cherokee History, it
seemed as if everyone now supports
Wilma and considers her a very
strong role model who was a very suc-
cessful leader for the Cherokee Nation.
We definitely interviewed people that
we knew politically opposed her and
yet they only had good things to say
about her. There is one interview we
kept in whereby a Cherokee man says
that she is too much into Women’s Lib
– we thought that had a humorous
bent to it – he was serious, but I think
she viewed that as a compliment not
a negative.

3)  Have you followed the fortunes of
the Cherokee nation post Ms. Mankiller’
leadership?  Considering your back-
ground in financial sectors, how would
characterize economic development
within the Cherokee nation?   
The Cherokee Nation is considered
one of our most successful tribes. They
have, I believe, eight separate casino
resort businesses as well as many
other diversified industries.  I believe
they’re the 2nd largest employer in the
state of Oklahoma, only behind the
government.  Most people do feel that
this somewhat modern turnaround of
economic development was really
based on Wilma’s foundational poli-
cies put in place when she was in
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office; especially the implementation
of gaming which was a tough deci-
sion as we showed in the film. But in
addition to gaming, she also really
stressed Economic Development, edu-
cation and health care which are all
things that are needed to have a thriv-
ing community.  The Cherokee Nation
Industries as a whole have revenue in
excess of a billion dollars annually
and continue to grow and flourish.

4) What sort of projects are you working
on now?  I see that a focus in your work
is to move beyond economic sustainabil-
ity to regenerative practices.  How do
you see these practices functioning with-
in tribal nations? 
As a financial professional and invest-
ment banker I am focusing right now
on working with tribes to finance and
structure the lowest cost of capital for
utility scale renewable energy

projects.  I do believe it is an exciting
sector that can perhaps bypass gam-
ing in terms of revenue for tribes but
also is a positive impact business that
helps create and generate renewable
clean energy and reduce the carbon
footprint.  In terms of filmmaking, I
am currently working on a documen-
tary film called Stolen Sisters that
focuses on the murdered and missing
indigenous women and girls crisis; it’s
a very disturbing topic but one that
needs to be elevated in the media. We
are currently in pre-development and
have made a short teaser. I would love
to give you more information on that
if anyone’s interested in learning
more.

The BMNA offers our sincere
thanks to the people at SRF for allow-
ing us to use their facilities.

- Stephen Harvey, Area 7

COUPON
Your choice of 1 (one) beef, turkey or chicken slider. 

In store only. One coupon per person. 

Expires February 28, 2025.

www.minnesbyvelid.com
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Want to meet your
neighbors and get
more civically
engaged?
By Bethanne Turnbull, Colleen
Pulawski, and Ben Gansky

We are neighbors looking to
join together to learn, lis-
ten, and take action at the

most local level. We’d like to facilitate
a community gathering program this
spring. We envision something that
mixes elements of a reading group, a
salon, and a working committee. 

What might it look like? Here’s
a hypothetical version:
For three Thursday nights in a row,
we’ll meet for two hours to learn, dis-
cuss, and make plans for action on a
particular, predetermined neighbor-
hood topic/issue. Let’s say our first
topic is pedestrian safety. 
On the first night we might…
Spend a bit getting to know each other,
and what brings us all into the space.
Discuss a reading that was assigned

and provided in advance – or a
reading provided on the spot that
we spend our first ten minutes
reading together. The material
could be about recent research on
pedestrian safety, or maybe about
mobility in neighborhoods with
elementary/middle schools. 

Hear a short presentation from a
neighbor, say a local city staffer or
professor, with expertise or inter-
est in the topic. 

Ask questions, discuss our different
visions and values for how it could
feel to walk around our neighbor-
hood, and come up with a few dif-
ferent ideas for taking action. 

Determine and assign homework (on
a voluntary basis, of course)

On the second night, we might revisit
our ideas, discuss, and decide on a
course of action. 
Decide to focus on a creative

approach to pedestrian safety
issues: an initiative to create cross-
walk art throughout Bryn Mawr. 

Come up with next steps we can
take before our third and final
meeting.

Determine and assign more home-
work, as needed!

On the final night, we will strive to agree
on some kind of collective action to take.
The action might be submitting a co-

written proposal to the BMNA for
a new committee to move this

work forward. It might be striking
up a partnership with a local uni-
versity to develop student-led art
concepts for the neighborhood’s
consideration. The sky’s the limit!

Our vision is that each meeting
feels like a special place to be, for
neighbors of all ages. We hope for
participation from older adult neigh-
bors to elementary-age children of
Bryn Mawr. We envision short live
music performances by neighbors,
food and drink, and even possibly
childcare.  

Why now? Why local? 
We want to meet and work together
with our Bryn Mawr neighbors to
collectively shape our community.
This is hard work! There will certain-
ly be many different visions for our
neighborhood. But that is exactly
what we want to get more practiced
at: making space for sometimes tricky
dialogues and negotiations in order
to accomplish shared goals. 

The process of determining our
collective action will take the group
through a journey of navigating local
bureaucracies – that’s part of the
point of this whole idea. This work
will be a critical lesson in identifying
the levers we have accessible to us to
get things done as a local community.

Who are we? Colleen and Ben
(Area 6) moved to Bryn Mawr in
2020; prior to living here, we did cre-
ative community organizing work in
Los Angeles, facilitating a salon series
and creating community-building
events that blended civic participa-
tion, food, and storytelling. 

Bethanne (Area 5) opened Spruce
in June 2020 with a mind to use the
space for fostering community and
supporting local artists. (There's a
good story behind the collaboration
with Colleen and Ben, you'll have to
show up to hear it!)

If this sounds interesting to you,
we invite you to shape this pilot pro-
gram with us! We plan to present this
idea at the BMNA meeting on Febru-
ary 12th – join in person or on Zoom
if you’re able! 

Whether or
not you can
make it, if you’re
intrigued, please
fill out the survey
via the QR code
here. If a QR
code isn’t your
speed, send us an email at 
bengansky@gmail.com and we’ll
send you a direct link to the survey!

The Minneapolis Audubon Society December Meeting
Friday, February 14th, 1:00 pm 
Owls of the Eastern Ice
A quest to find and save the World's Largest Owl, Dr. Jonathan Slaght.
The Minneapolis Audubon Society meets monthly from September to May
on the second Friday of each month. The meeting is at Bryant Square
Community Center, 3100 Bryant Ave So. The lecture is free and there is
free parking.

Out & About

crumbcornerbaking.com

Sourdough Bread 
Bagels & more!

 
Baked fresh to order

in Bryn Mawr. 

Choose your pickup date.
Order online today!

Bryn Mawr Presbyterian Church

Welcomes You!
V

We Worship Each Sunday 

@ 10:30 a.m.

Nursery available for children 5 years & younger 

V

All Are Welcome Here!
COMPLIMENTARY ADVERTISEMENT In Exchange for BMNA Meeting Space

Pup of the Month 
By Carter Casmaer

Welcome to ‘Pup of the
Month’, where we show-
case Bryn Mawr’s goodest

dogs!
We’re starting 2025 off strong and

featuring a little man who may actual-
ly be the newest pup to take up resi-
dence in Bryn Mawr. Small but quite
mighty, Drake (named after the
Toronto born rapper of course), is a
4 month old Cavalier King Charles
Spaniel who found his furever home
on the winter solstice with an assist
from Leia’s Hope Canine Rescue in
Decatur, IL (check them out). 

Drake has a kind, gentle, loving
soul - a Virgo through and through -
and wants nothing more than to play
with his humans and dog friends
until it is time to fall asleep on your
lap and dream the indecipherable
dreams of a puppy. His ears are long
and luxuriously soft, his coat is
increasingly silky and his zest for life
is unmatched. He is looking forward
to eventually eating pizza and experi-
encing the blooms of his first spring.

While their reputation for being
loving, affectionate lap dogs is well
known Drake has become best
friends with his border collie house-
mate who has instituted a daily agili-
ty and wrestling regimen that would
be more aptly described as ninja war-
rior training. He’s on track to become
a most wise and powerful pup and
his humans regard his rapidly devel-
oping strength and cuteness with
awe as soon he will surely overpow-
er them. 

As many of you know well, the
addition of a second pup can be
quite a role of the dice. The delicate
symbiosis of a household is at risk
but conversely the potential good
times loom large. For the dog lovers
among us emotions can run high.

When all conversation was exhaust-
ed, Drake’s humans navigated this
decision by taking the only reason-
able next step. That is, they retreated
to the woods on said solstice to
make wreaths and then performed a
pagan-adjacent vibe check by burn-
ing them in a bonfire. The answer
from the Gods was unequivocal -
take the pup home! The rest is histo-
ry.

Drake wanted me to pass along a
thank you to all of you out there who
are taking great care of your pups. He
says that his favorite part of humanity
is our capacity to love and the way
we make space in our lives to care
for those who need us. He wants
everyone to understand that it’s
through our acts of kindness and
sense of gratitude that happiness
flows back into our lives and that, if
you’ve got the space in your heart, he
knows a few pups who’d like to
meet you. 

If you happen to have a Cavalier of
your own go ahead and drop a line
to brynmawrcavalierclub@gmail.com
as future meetups are in the works! 

Keep sending outstanding pups to 
brynmawrpupofthemonth@gmail.com!
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February 2, 1996 Low  -32º, high -17º, the coldest day I’ve recorded
since moving here in 1975.

February 5, 2006 Skied in the City of Lakes Loppet on a beautiful bright
blue winter day, from Wirth golf chalet to Uptown. The
course now runs in the opposite direction, from Bde
Maka Ska through Isles, Cedar, Brownie, and Wirth
Lakes and behind Bryn Mawr and Anwatin schools. A
beautiful route through a beautiful city.

February 6, 1976 Low -22º. Above zero in the afternoon for the first time
in four days. 

February 12, 2005 Full moon, the Dakota Wicata Wi or raccoon moon.
Hungry, they venture out on warmer February nights.

February 15, 2001 Cold and clear. Orion high in the southern sky at 10pm.

1200 Glenwood Ave. N.

Minneapolis, MN

www.northwesterntire.net

Most vehicles. Must present coupon. Cannot be combined with other offers.
Plus tax, shop supplies & environmental fees. Expires 5/1/15.

COUPON
Most vehicles. Must present coupon. Cannot be combined with other offers.

Plus tax, shop supplies & environmental fees. Expires 3/01/2025.

FREE
COUPON

Most vehicles. Must present coupon. Cannot be combined with other offers.
Plus tax, shop supplies & environmental fees. Expires 3/01/2025.

Most vehicles. Must present coupon. Cannot be combined with other offers.
Plus tax, shop supplies & environmental fees. Expires 12/1/14.

$2995 Stop in for a 
FREE estimate

Call for a
Quote

COUPON
Most vehicles. Must present coupon. Cannot be combined with other offers.

Plus tax, shop supplies & environmental fees. Expires 3/01/2025.

BATTERY TEST

WINTER CAR CARE 

PACKAGE
OIL CHANGE

We Repair All 

Vehicle Types

COUPON
Most vehicles. Must present coupon. Cannot be combined with other offers.

Plus tax, shop supplies & environmental fees. Expires 3/01/2025.

$1995

SNOW
Tire
SALE 

Plastic Free 
Challenge

Kickstart your plastic-free jour-
ney: Take the Plastic-Free
Challenge

With so many single-use plastic
items in our lives, avoiding them may
feel overwhelming! Fortunately, there
is a lot we can do to help create a
world with less plastic. Are you up
for the challenge? Join the Plastic-

Free Challenge (tcplasticfree.ecochal-
lenge.org) to explore what’s possible.

During the one-month challenge,
which starts February 1, you can
focus on learning about plastic recy-
cling, making plastic-free swaps, and
advocating for changes in your com-
munity. As part of a community act-
ing together, see how our individual
actions add up to a big impact!

The Plastic-Free Challenge is a
month-long effort starting February 1
to reduce plastic consumption, espe-
cially single-use plastics, in ways that
best fit your lifestyle. Businesses,
organizations, and community groups
can also join the challenge as Plastic-
Free Challenge partners.

The challenge runs during Febru-
ary. Register today and kickstart your
plastic-free journey!

The Environment



Youth & Schools
Coach a Girl on the Run!

Bryn Mawr Elementary School’s
Girls on the Run team is look-
ing for three more coaches this

Spring.  Girls on the Run Minnesota
is a research-based program in which
trained volunteer coaches blend
physical activity with life skills devel-
opment including managing emo-
tions, fostering friendships and
expressing empathy.  New coaches
will join our three current coaches
Tuesdays and Thursdays from about
2:00-5:00 (flexible on time) from
April 1 through June 1 culminating
with a 5K run the last weekend.
Coaches do not need to be runners,
just active, engaged mentors willing
to attend a two hour GoTR training.
There are 16-18 year old volunteer
opportunities for high schoolers as
well.  

If helping our community to devel-
op strong, compassionate young
women interests you, you can visit
the website gotrmn.org or contact
coach Elizabeth Johnson at Eliza-
beth.Johnson@mpls.k12.mn.us

Thank you for considering this
rewarding opportunity!

Gloves and Mittens Needed

Donate new or gently used mit-
tens and gloves at Bryn Mar-
ket Dec. 1-14.  These will be

given to students at Anwatin Middle
School and Bryn Mawr Elementary so
all sizes are needed.  There will be a
bin in the store designated for dona-
tions.  

Volunteer in Nature

Volunteers wanted to fill the
birdfeeder at Chickadee Land-
ing in the school forest this

winter.  Contact jill@minneapolisna-
turepreschool.org to get involved.
Thanks to the BMNA Community
Project funding for a new cable and
bird feeder system! 

Bryn Mawr School Needs 
Reading Tutors!

Students at our neighborhood
elementary school are in urgent
need of caring adults to help

them with reading skills. Both paid
and volunteer tutoring opportunities
are available! If you are interested or
just want to learn more, please con-
tact Lei Washington at Lei.Washing-
ton@mpls.k12.mn.us. And please
spread the word to anyone else you
think might be able to help fill this
vital role in our school!

Every Meal Volunteers

Bryn Mawr Presbyterian Church
in conjunction with Every Meal
distributes weekend food bags

to kids in need at Bryn Mawr Elemen-
tary School.  Weekends can be a chal-
lenging time for kids who benefit
from the free breakfast and lunch the
school provides during the week.
Every Friday at 11:30 we need 4 vol-
unteers to spend up to an hour plac-
ing food bags in student's backpacks.
The bags weigh between 3-5 pounds
and are prepacked and stored on dol-
lies that can be rolled through the
school.  Volunteers sign in at the
school office in front (252 Upton Ave
S) at 11:30 am.  More information
and videos can be found at
everymeal.org. The sign up sheet can
be found at
www.brynmawrchurch.org or con-
tact Lynda Shaheen,
lynda.shaheen@gmail.com

MPS School Choice

Believe it or not, caregivers, it is
time to be sure you have cho-
sen where you would like your

child to attend school next year.  Min-
neapolis Public School's deadline for
completing your school choice
request was January 31, 2025.  If your
child will be new to the district next
year or you missed the deadline,
contact MPS schools to register
them.  At MPS, transportation is pro-
vided to one's assigned community
school and the Magnet schools in the
district.  

Bryn Mawr's community schools
are Bryn Mawr Elementary, Anwatin
Middle School, and North High
School.  Caregivers should include
their community school as one of
their three choices, as enrollment in
our neighborhood has been increas-
ing.  Placement letters will be sent
out mid to late February.

Contact Information For Our
Community Schools 
(note schools are closed for summer
beak until late August)
Bryn Mawr Elementary (PreK-5)
252 Upton Avenue South
612-668-2500
brynmawr.mpls.k12.mn.us

Anwatin Middle School (6-8) 
International Baccalaureate
256 Upton Avenue South
612-668-2450
anwatin.mpls.k12.mn.us

Anwatin Community Education
612-668-2470
commed.mpls.k12.mn.us

North High School (9-12)
1500 James Ave. North
612.668.1700
north.mpls.k12.mn.us
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Black History
Month Events at
Sumner Library
Sankofa D.E.A.R. Time With
Guest Author J. Darnell Johnson
Sunday, February 9, 2025 
2:00PM – 3:00PM
Drop everything and join Dr. Talaya
Tolefree for another Sankofa D.E.A.R.
Time! Special guest author J. Darnell
Johnson will read his book, “Ol’ Jim

Crow’s Jubilee Day Caper.” There will
be something fun for everyone as we
celebrate Black History Month by
engaging in culture through story-
telling, art, and crafts. Materials pro-
vided. This program is funded with
money from Minnesota's Arts and
Cultural Heritage Fund.

Black History Month Read-In at
Sumner Library
Sunday, February 23rd 2:20-4:30pm
The event is for all ages and will
highlight the Sudduth Collection.

Sharing Tree

Ms. Regina Jackson, the
new Family Coordinator
at Bryn Mawr School,

led the charge in the school's
"Sharing Tree."  Students, staff,
and families write down on a rib-
bon a hope, dream or even a
worry or fear they have as they
enter writer break. Then they tie
the ribbon onto the tree. The tree
represents how our Bulldog com-
munity is big enough to hold all
these thoughts and feelings. 

City of Minneapolis Curfews
Age Sun-Thurs Fri-Sat

Under 12 9:00 pm 10:00 pm
12-14 10:00 pm 11:00 pm
15-17 11:00 pm 12:00 pm
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Registration opens  
January 7 at 9 am
mplscommunityed.com
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SUMMER SUMMER 
2025 YOUTH  

PROGRAMMING

Registration opens Sunday,  
February 23, 2025 at 5 pm!

SAVE THE DATESAVE THE DATE
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SUPPORT THE BMNA!
We have some of the cheapest rates around!

Why don’t you advertise in the Bugle?!!
Ad Size Resident Rate  Non Resident Rate

Full Page $260 $300
Half page $135 $155 
Quarter page $70 $80
3-column, 1/4 high $50 $65
Sixth-page $50 $65
Eighth page, horizontal $35 $45
Business Card $25 $30
Inserts $145 $170
(Inserts must be printed by you, double or single-sided.)

Ads are due the 20th of each

month and should be 

camera-ready and paid in

advance.

For more information contact

Deryck (612.377.8968) 

djolstad@msn.com

Full-Color Available!
$80 full color

Does not include ad placement fee. 
Some production costs may apply.

Call for Details.

  Bugle Notes 

Clarence John Shallbetter 
1938 – 1924

Clarence was born in Min-
neapolis in 1938 and died in
November of 2024. He attend-

ed St. Bridget’s Catholic School, then
De LaSalle High School, graduating in
1956. In his teen years he worked at
his father’s business, the historic
Shallbetter Better Meats, on Lowry
Avenue in north Minneapolis. He
graduated with a Bachelor of Arts in
Political Science from the University
of Minnesota in 1960. He served in
the Navy as a Lieutenant until 1967. 

Clarence married Barbara Wojciak
in 1969 and they lived on Penn Ave
in Bryn Mawr with their two daugh-
ters, Sarah and Ann. Barbara died in
1978 and Clarence continued to raise
his daughters in Bryn Mawr.

Clarence worked in public policy
roles with the Citizen’s League, the
Minnesota House of Representatives,
and the Metropolitan Council. He
was also an ordained Deacon in the
Catholic Church.

Clarence was an active participant
in the BMNA. He was one of the
founders in forming the Bryn Mawr
Neighborhood Association (BMNA) in
1974 and served as the second Presi-
dent of the Board in 1975. He contin-
ued to participate in Board meetings
and on committees  for most of his
life. 

In the early days of the BMNA,
Clarence was an advocate for the

neighborhood in the building of the
I-394 freeway. He worked hard to
represent neighbors in pushing for
an exit at Penn Avenue and for
soundwalls and for minimizing 394’s
effect on feeder streets. He was also a
leading member on the committee
that wrote the BMNA Comprehen-
sive Plan for the neighborhood in
1997, which provided a twenty-five-
year vision for Bryn Mawr. He was
the lead writer for the traffic section
of the report and fought hard to
include views of traffic safety and
calming. The plan provides a catalog
of the main arteries through the
neighborhood, issues faced with
these arteries, and strategic steps to
address the issues.

At the 2023 BMNA Annual Meet-
ing, Clarence was recognized with a
door prize for being one of the
longest residents in attendance - 50+
years! Clarence will be missed.

- Jessica Wiley, Area 4



Be sure to check references, State Agencies. BBB, etc. and inquire about bonding when using any new service.

Rates: $4.50 minimum (4 lines, approx. 40 characters per line), $.50
per additional line. FREE ads for lost, found, free items, pets & youth
ads. Due Date: 20th of preceding month. Instructions: No ads over the
phone please or accepted without payment. Drop off in the Bugle Box
at the Bryn Mawr Market or email bugle@bmna.org.

SERVICES

BLUE SPRUCE ECO-FRIENDLY CLEANING
COMPANY. Owner does all work. A+ BBB rating.
Thorough, dependable cleaning for 30+ years. $20 off
first two recurring cleanings. 763-498-2638. 
www.housecleaningminneapolis.com

CONCRETE/BRICK/STONE/MASONRY: Repair
or New - foundations, driveways, sidewalks & steps, 
garage slabs, also kitchens & bathrooms. Call Gary 
651-423-6666.

Need a bike tune-up? Josh Nichols (Area 4) and 
Benjamin Lester (Area 6) want to help get you ready 
to ride, with nice weather around the corner. Email
josh.nichols@bmna.org and bikes@bnlstr.com to set up
a spring tune-up, repair, flat tire fix, etc. As payment,
we’d ask that people pick a trip that they would nor-
mally drive and bike it at least once to pay for the
labor.

OAK FIREWOOD: Half face cord-4’X4’, $80 + delivery;
Full face cord-4’X8’, $160 + delivery. Split & 100% dry.
Please include quantity and zip code in your message for
quote. Cash or Venmo only. Text: 651-239-0638

SNOW. SHRUB. TREE. LAWN.
Premier Lawn & Snow, Inc. providing reliable snow
removal, lawn care, tree and shrub trimming with qual-
ity results for SW Minneapolis since 1987. For prompt
estimate call or text Dennis (952) 545-8055.

WANTED

WANTED: SINGING LEAD GUITARIST. 
Rock trio seeks good player who knows songs from
60s-70s, can stay in tune, sing lead & fake harmony.
Gigs at VFWs & outdoor concerts. Check website:
www.percolatorsband.com, then call Hans at 
612-723-5038. Let’s have fun & get paid - usually.

want 
Ads

The BryN MAwr

NeighBorhooD AssoCiATioN

2915 wayzata Boulevard, Minneapolis, MN 55405

BMNA Board Members
President: Brian Treece president@bmna.org 763.229.3663
Vice President: Addie Arnold vicepresident@bmna.org 970.343.2825
Treasurer: Karen Soderberg treasurer@bmna.org 612.710.4170
Secretary: Jessica Wiley secretary@bmna.org 612.715.2611

Area Representatives
1 Liv Nielsen liv.nielsen@bmna.org 612.719.9734
2 Mike Tieleman mike.tieleman@bmna.org 612.600.0702

Susan Verrett susan.verrett@bmna.org 612.377.7447

3 Allison Batzli allison.batzli@bmna.org 612.708.2135
Mark Henry mark.henry@bmna.org 917.374.5216

4 Beth Franzen beth.franzen@bmna.org 612.229.8123
Josh Nichols josh.nichols@bmna.org 763.267.8905
Alec Werning alec.werning@bmna.org 507.271.8863

5 Beth Turnbull beth.turnbull@bmna.org 612.423.3033
Colleen Dhennin colleen.dhennin@bmna.org 763.639.1868
Katy Kessler katy.kessler@bmna.org 952.289.5430

6 Drew Quirk drew.quirk@bmna.org 612.770.4984
Haven Stephens haven.stephens@bmna.org 651.208.4517

7 Anne Hartman anne.hartman@bmna.org 612.257.0069
Steve Harvey steve.harvey@bmna.org 612.374.3613

8 OPEN

9 Carol Chapman carol.chapman@bmna.org 952.209.2960
Ms. Doris Evans doris.evans@bmna.org
Michael Scott michael.scott@bmna.org 612.220.2916

Emeritus Board Members:
Christopher Etz christopher.etz@bmna.org 612.378.2987
Vida Ditter vida.ditter@bmna.org 612.374.1481
Joanne Michalec joanne.michalec@bmna.org 612.377.3348
Jay Peterson jay.peterson@bmna.org 612.377.4677
Barry Schade barry.schade@bmna.org 612-203.1758
Kevin Thompson kevin.thompson@bmna.org 612.296.5409

The Bryn Mawr Bugle is an open-forum newspaper published by the Bryn Mawr Neighborhood Association. Content is based
entirely on volunteer submissions which may be emailed to bugle@bmna.org. Articles will be printed at the discretion of the
Editor.  The Bryn Mawr Bugle is published every month except January. Distribution is free to Bryn Mawr residents; copies
are also available at the Bryn Mawr Market, Bryn Mawr Mobil and Cuppa Java. Opinion articles represent the opinion
of the writer, not necessarily those of the Bryn Mawr Neighborhood Association or the Editor of the Bugle. Submissions may be
edited for length without altering the letter writer’s message. Under the law, writers, like journalists, may not commit libel, be
obscene, reveal names of juveniles accused of crime, invade personal space, or incite to riot.
GENERAL ADVERTISING POLICIES:All ad copy is subject to approval by the paper, which reserves the right to reject
or request changes to an ad. Ad placement does not imply endorsement by the BMNA. The advertiser, not the paper,
is responsible for the truthful content of the ad. Readers use service/product providers at their own risk and are sole-
ly responsible for checking references, state agencies, BBB, etc.

Bugle Corps

Editor
JoEllyn B. Jolstad 612.377.8968
bugle@bmna.org

Communications and 
Development Coordinator
Lynda Shaheen 612.234.7819
coordinator@bmna.org

Events Coordinator
Patty Wycoff
612-239-1710
events@bmna.org

Police Liaison CCP/SAFE
Shannon McDonough 
612.398.4707
shannon.mcdonough@minneapolismn.gov

Advertising
Deryck Jolstad 612-377-8968
advertising@bmna.org

Mailing Address
2915 Wayzata Blvd.
Minneapolis, MN 55405-2145
Drop Off Box
Bryn Mawr Market, 
behind the counter

Webmaster
Jeremy Staffeld 906.361.1595
webmaster@bmna.org

COORDINATOR CORNER
Lynda Shaheen

Communications & Development Coordinator
612.234.7819 • coordinator@bmna.org

Contact for BMNA Meeting information & Spiritwear Sales

Sign up for email list at BMNA.org

Are You New to the Neighborhood? 
Contact Your Area Representative

for a Welcome Packet!

Copy deadline for the March issue is February 20!
Display & Classified Ads are due Februray 20th. Ads must be pre-paid & camera ready. 

Call Deryck Jolstad at (612) 377-8968 or djolstad@msn.com for rates.

Bugle also available at bmna.org

Areminder that in addition to being delivered to
your doorstep, the Bryn Mawr Bugle is available
online at bmna.org. Click on the Bugle logo on

the home page to read the current edition or go under
the ‘Bugle’ tab to see past editions and to learn more
about advertising rates and submission deadlines.


